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Dear Church Family, 

 

     Imagine: over the next ten years Couts UMC prepares one million meals for Kids Against Hunger. (Thatôs 

100,000 meals a year for ten years!). Imagine: a disaster of wind, flood or fire happens within 50 miles of 

Weatherford, Texas and Couts UMC sends equipped and trained volunteers to the scene. Imagine: Couts 

UMC has two or three block parties to get to know our neighbors every year! Imagine the relationships that 

will form and the lives that will be transformed! Imagine the people that will commit their lives to following 

Jesus! 

 

    Our campaign theme is ñMore Than We Can Imagineò and is based Ephesians 3:20 which says ñGlory to 

God, who is able to do far beyond all that we could ask or imagine by his power at work within usò. This 

campaign has a dual purpose. The first is supporting our annual ministry budget. Our month-to-month expens-

es of youth, children, Sunday School, worship, Bible studies and upholding United Methodist mission and 

ministries around the world are made possible by your faithfulness each week. The second is asking you to 

prayerfully consider an above-and-beyond gift to pay down or pay off our debt of the last 16 years. This above

-and-beyond gift is over a three-year time frame. (e.g., a $15,000 commitment paid over a period of 3 years is 

$5,000/year) Imagine if everything mentioned above and even more was in our annual ministry budget       

connecting with people and transforming lives!  

 

     Couts has a history of following Jesus and making a difference in the world. In the early 2000ôs Couts took 

a huge step of faith and built the east education wing and our welcome center. This was a huge project and 

these facilities are used daily to make a difference in the lives of children and youth. Your ongoing support of 

our annual budget enables these ministries to continue. Our church also has about $913,000 in remaining debt 

for this project. On our present course, we would pay this off in 2029. Imagine the ministry and the lives that 

could be touched if we did not have that $8107 payment each month!  

 

     I have been personally praying about how God is planning to use Couts UMC in transforming our          

community. I want you to join me in that prayer. Expect a prayer team member to call and encourage your 

prayers ï they will not be asking you for money. Ask God: ñLord, what do you want to do through me?ò In the 

days ahead keep our congregation in your prayers and look forward to this January as we make our            

commitments and begin to see what God plans to do through us. God will 

transform lives and this community in which we live. Join me in this journey 

that is revealed in prayer, grounded in gratitude, and lived in faith. 

Grace and Peace, 

 

Pastor Matt Hall 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

It is rare that we are given the opportunity to really make a difference in our world, but you and I have just 

such an opportunity in this exciting campaign. 

 

Weatherford, Texas is growing and we are trying to prepare for it with the debt reduction campaign ï 

More Than We Can Imagine. 

 

There are many who came before us who made our current facilities possible.  Now it is our turn to be the 

responsible ones to leave a great church for the next generation.  We are glad that we can be a part of this 

great effort.  We love and are committed to our church and want to make disciples for Christ well into the 

future. 

 

We have been praying the campaign prayer of ñLord, what do You want to do through us?ò  We have 

grown from this spiritual exercise, and we hope you have as well.  We are wrestling with what it means to 

sacrifice for Jesus Christ and His church.  It has been such a positive experience. 

 

We urge you to join us in committing wholeheartedly to this wonderful campaign.  Together (with much 

prayer and Godôs guidance) this campaign will be successful. 

 

Yours in Christ, 

 

 

Campaign Chairpersons 

 

Eddie McSwain 

Becky Bond 
               Not equal gifts... but equal sacrifice  
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Memorial United Methodist Church
                                             

            126 years in ministry
Couts Memorial United Methodist Church began with the vision of a group of Methodists living in           

northwest Weatherford who wanted a church closer to their location. They began by meeting in a home on 

West Spring Street. In November 1891, the Bishop of the Northwest Texas Conference named Rev. M. R. 

T. Davis as the pastor of the Spring Street Methodist Church.   The next year they moved to north Elm 

Street and were named the North Main Street Methodist Church. In 1893, they moved to a location on Elm 

Street and were called the Elm Street Methodist Church.  Martha Couts began attending the Elm Street 

Methodist Church and her husband learned of the debt for the building,  Mr. J.R. Couts paid off the debt 

completely. The church was later renamed Couts Memorial Methodist Episcopal Church South in honor of 

Martha Couts. The need for more room became increasingly apparent, so land was purchased and ground 

was broken for a new building. It would contain a fellowship hall, offices and classrooms on two floors.  

The first service in the new building was held in 1954.  The sanctuary was  finished in 1957. 

 In the 1970s, the ministry of Couts grew as a free breakfast program was started three days a week for 

needy children at the elementary school across the street.  Later, volunteers would participate in a reading 

program and a mentor program for these children.  The youth traveled to Kentucky to spend a week help-

ing Methodists in an impoverished area. In 1977 a multi-use recreation area, kitchen and additional class-

rooms were added. During this time the budget tripled and attendance grew by 30 to 40 percent. A van 

ministry picked up members for    worship and traveled to four nursing homes to pick up residents for        

appointments and recreation. The youth ministry increased to almost 100 to serve students from other 

churches. The church also sponsored a summer program lasting one month for  more  than  100  children.   

In  1978  the  windows  in  the  sanctuary  and  chapel  were  replaced  with stained glass windows which 

tell stories from the Old and New Testaments, the Protestant Reformation and early Methodism.                 

A building was constructed by the United Methodist Men for use by the church and a place for the Boy 

   

 


